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Yanco Public School………..Towards a better world 
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Dear families,  

Welcome to 2023. We have all had a fantastic start to the year. This week I have been lucky to spend time with each of our 
students in and around the school. They have all come back to school ready to learn and have shared some of the amazing 
adventures they have had in the holidays. Nearly all students have remembered to bring their hat to school as they know 
they are unable to play in the sun without it. If your child does not have a hat they can be purchased from the office for 
$12   

We are very lucky to have a dedicated teaching team supporting all our students this year. It is their commitment to 
ensuring that your children come to school each day and find joy in learning that has allowed for each student to feel 
known and valued. I know that many families have already had the chance to touch base with the staff at school and I 
would like to remind you to please ring the school if you would like to make an appointment to speak with your child’s 
teacher.    
 
It may seem like a small thing to some, but this year all our Kinder parents got to walk their child to the classroom and not 
wave them off at the gate. This gave families the chance to meet Mrs Scifleet and Mrs Kroek and take the time to visit the 
classroom. The Little Learners transition program ensured that each of our newest school members were confident and 
ready for their adventures at school. Students in Years 1-6 bounced back in and were excitedly working out which room to 
head to.   
 

2023 Staff  

K/1 – Mrs Scifleet and Mrs Taylor,  

Years 2/3 – Miss Jeffs,  

Years 4/5/6 – Miss Williams and Miss Grigg   

RFF and Learning and Support – Miss Grigg and Mrs Kroek.   

Administration and library - Mrs Carmel Walsh and Mrs Janelle Vidler  

GA – Joe Mimmo 

Support Staff - Mr Brendan Codemo, Miss Sussanah Grigg, Mrs Simone Hookway, Miss Maddison Kennedy,  

Ms Sharyn Smith  

School Communication  
The school has a variety of ways we work with you to connect and communicate  
 
Newsletter- This is published and printed on even weeks. We would love it if more families supported us to transition to 
the paperless version. Please let us know if you would rather not get a paper copy. We see many of these left outside 
classrooms.  The newsletters can be viewed on our website, via a link on Facebook and on Sentral. 
 
Facebook – Teaching staff share the amazing things that happen with the community on this page. We also use it to 
update you on changes in times and when students are returning from excursions.   
The School Website – This is maintained and updated on a fortnightly basis. Past newsletters are also kept here.   
 
Sentral – this is a our main communication for attendance and is where you can go and check for upcoming events on the 
school calendar.   
 
Attendance   
It is a legal requirement that all students arrive on time and attend school each day. If there is a reason that they are not 
able to attend please contact the school either by leaving a message on the school answering machine or by a letter on 
the day they return. If a student has been absent for 3 days without notification we are required to contact you. This will be 
either via a text or a phone call. If you know ahead of time that there is an appointment, please send in a note with this 
information. As a school, we can proudly say that the majority of students are attending school 95% of the time. This has a 
big impact on both their learning and their ability to maintain friendships.   
We have an On Time in Line raffle each week and student are able to enter this when they are at school before the 
morning bell.   
 
School times including before and after school supervision  
Supervision of students before school begins at 8:40 each day. Before this time there is no teacher on playground duty. 
The first school bus arrives at 8:20 and the one teacher who is guaranteed to be on site for the early bus students has a list 
of those students. We do not provide before and after school care and if we do not know your child is in the school we 
cannot guarantee their safety. All students who arrive before 8:40 will be having a note sent home to confirm the bus they 
are arriving on.  
 
School Voluntary Contributions                     
Each year the school asks for a small contribution towards the resourcing of the school. Thank you to those 
families who have already contributed this year. This amount remains at $40 per students and is used to 
purchase stationary items for the classroom and other items that enhance learning.   



 

 

Thank you for the support   
It is the spirit of the community that really does make this one of the best schools that I have had the privilege to be a 
member of and this week I would like to say a very big thank you to these families.   
 
The Sloan family have spent their holiday break making sure our school chickens are well loved and nurtured. Each 
holiday period they kindly offer to care for the hens and keep them safe.   
 
The McWhinnie family have very generously gifted the school a new sound system. No longer will you need to strain to 
hear because the PA has failed us. I know the kids are all very excited to get use of this great system during recess and 
lunch and as part of the PDHPE and dance programs.    
 
Helen Hopewell answered our call at the end of last year and donated her time and skills to sew custom made chair bags 
for each of the students in K/1. As you can see, they not only brighten up the classroom, but make for easy storage of 
books.    
 
The P and C are always quietly working in the background raising funds for the betterment of our students. Even during 
the holiday period, they were at the club each fortnight running the raffle on behalf of our school. If you would like to know 
more about being part of the dynamic team, please reach out and let us know.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 



 

 

Save The Date   
Please continue to access the SENTRAL calendar for the latest in all dates and events. Events coming up for 
term 1 include: 
 
Swimming carnival (competitors only) Friday, 10th February 
Meet the Teacher  - TBA 
Swim school -TBA 
Harmony Day and shared lunch  - TBA 
 
Stage 2 and 3 major excursion including Wakakirri   
All students in Stages 2 and 3 will be invited to participate in the Canberra excursion in August this year. This 
will include the chance for each of them to perform at the Civic Theatre in Canberra in Wakakirri. The cost of 
this 4 day excursion is substantial and we are working on a number of ways to bring the costing down. At this 
point we have secured the support of the P and C in the provision of the bus and we are looking to secure 
grants and also fundraise as a school. As many remember from their school days, theses excursions are some 
of the things we remember. At this point the most the excursion will cost each student is $300. We will have 
further information coming soon.   
 

Attached to this newsletter, you 
will find a form for current 

contact information. 
 

It is extremely important that we 
have updated information in case 

of an emergency.  
 

Please complete these forms and 
return to the office as soon as 

possible.  
 

PLEASE CHECK YOUR CHILD’S BAG 
REGULARLY OVER THE NEXT FEW 

WEEKS AS THERE WILL BE  SEVERAL 
PERMISSION NOTES SENT HOME TO 

BE UPDATED. 
  

Thank you 
 

Thank you 
 

 

Did you know that eating 
healthy foods such as 

fresh fruits, vegetables, 
cheese and low fat yogurt 

contribute to good oral 
health and overall health 
and wellbeing and reduce 
the risk of tooth cavities? 

 
See more information on 

NSW Health Website 

https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/oralhealth/prevention/Pages/healthy-habits.aspx
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